Salford City Council - Record of Decision (CABINET)

I, Councillor John Merry, Leader of the Council, confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred on it in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, the Cabinet has endorsed, in principle, the Charlestown/Lower Kersal New Deal for Communities Area Development Framework, as a basis for (a) the detailed guidance required under the Housing Market Renewal Fund initiative, (b) establishing formal alignment with the statutory planning framework, and (c) work in preparation for Compulsory Purchase Order declarations.

The reasons are that the Council supports the principles of regeneration for Charlestown and Lower Kersal as laid out in the NDC Development Framework.

Options considered and rejected were not endorsing the Development Framework.  The Council is a member of the NDC Partnership and sits on the Board for the NDC. To not endorse in principle the Development Framework would be contrary to support previously given at the NDC Board.

Assessment of Risk: High.

The source of funding is NDC, NWDA, EP, HMRF, SCC, and private sector.

Legal advice was obtained from Ian Sheard.

Financial advice was obtained from Nigel Dickens, Principal Group Accountant.

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process.

NDC Development Framework

Contact Officer: Tim Field 


Tel No 0161 607 8520

	The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Strategy and Regeneration Scrutiny Committee.


Signed:  J. Merry
Dated:  Friday, 1 October, 2004

Leader of the Council
This decision was published on 4th October, 2004.
This decision will come in force on 12th October, 2004, unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

